
 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM RIC AIRPORT PUBLIC SAFETY 
SUBJECT:  SNOW ALERT Storm #25-04 ***UPDATE 2 
 
Once again good morning, Team RIC.        Light snow is currently falling at the airport as second weather 
system moves through our region.  Less than an inch of accumulation is expected over the next two 
hours with the wintery precipitation expected to end early this afternoon. 
 
Figure 1 NWS Aviation Weather radar loop 

 
 
Clearing operations overnight were followed by sub-freezing temperatures resulting challenging apron 
conditions this morning.  Most surfaces are covered with compacted and/or ice.  We would like to 
emphasize that all RIC employees must use caution when walking on parking aprons, sidewalks, 
jetway steps and other Terminal surfaces!  Use established pedestrian routes to and from work 
areas. Pedestrian walkways at the North and South Bagroom connectors have been cleared and treated 
with NAAC deice chemical. With the forecast temperatures and the freeze-thaw cycle we expect icy 
conditions through the weekend.  Vehicle operators should respect the apron conditions and drive 
accordingly.  Slick and slippery conditions will continue over the next couple of days despite some 
melting during daylight hours. 



 
RIC is currently in a single runway operation.  Runway 16/34 (9003’ – CAT II/III) is open with contaminants 
of compacted snow and patchy ice.  The reported Runway Condition Code is 4/4/4 with generally GOOD 
braking action reports from arriving flight crews.  Runway 2/20 remains closed due to accumulations of 
snow and ice. 
 
The RIC Snow Team is working diligently to clear snow and ice and improve conditions, but it will take 
some time.  The Air Carrier Apron has been treated with NAAC granular deice chemical and airfield sand 
to improve traction.  We expect the warner day time temperatures to assist with some melting.  The Snow 
Desk remains open at this hour.  Please call 804-226-3055 with and questions, requests, or 
concerns.  Please be mindful that leased areas are the primary responsibility of the tenant.  Our crews 
will continue focus on the primary surfaces as well as common apron areas.  We will help once other 
priorities are met. 
 
The weather story for the remainder of the work week will be cold overnight temperatures resulting in a 
freeze-thaw-freeze cycle.  Temperatures are expected to be in the teens through the night time hours 
despite warmer temperatures during the day.  We’ll see a return to warmth starting next week. 
 
RIC Public Safety will continue to monitor this developing forecast and send additional updates as more 
information is available. 
 
For the latest FICONs (field condition reports), as well as airfield closures and restrictions at RIC please 
use the FAA NOTAMs Search website: 
https://notams.aim.faa.gov/notamSearch/ 
Type, RIC, in the search box. 
 

 RIC Public Safety has declared a “SNOW ALERT” 

o The Airport’s Snow Team is on-duty and will remain in active snow and ice 
control mode through the day Thursday. 

o The Snow Desk at RIC remains open. 
 
The National Weather Service (Wakefield) briefing from Thursday morning is attached to this email. 
The next briefing is scheduled for 5PM. 
NWS Wakefield Briefing link: https://www.weather.gov/media/akq/briefings/LatestBriefing.pdf 
 
Figure 2 NWS Highlights 
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Figure 3 DTN Weatherr Sentry hourly forecast 

 
 
 
 


